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President’s Corner

Hi Ladies, 


     Didn't the December meeting kick off a wonderful Christmas season? I was so impressed that so many of the members of the orchestra volunteered to attend our meeting.  Thanks so much to Rosemary and Ashley Guice, orchestra director, for getting this together for us. And wasn’t it wonderful to have Leigh Anne Hoover back again to speak to us.  She is so inspiring.  Thanks to Martha for working so hard to get good programs.  Thanks also to Mary Shortt for the great devotional and Hostess Group 5 for the favors.  The food was good and the fellowship was great.  I appreciate all who could attend.  You make our meetings worthwhile.

     One thing I neglected to tell you at the December meeting was that Betty Turner transferred her membership to the Iota Chapter.  Sue is in the process of getting her papers transferred.  We want to welcome her to our group.

     We have secured the Meadow View Conference Center for the Area 1 Brunch on Saturday, December 6, 2014.  Yes, we are hosting, so put this date on your calendar!  We need all of you to help, so put on your thinking caps.  Let's do a great job and have fun!

     I have been working on the Membership Profiles.  I was intrigued with the number of years that our ladies have been members of Delta Kappa Gamma.  We have five members with five years or less in the society, eight members with 6 to 10 years, 11 members with 11 to 20 years, seven members with 21 to 30 years, and ten members with more than 30 years.  Marie Hunter tops the list with 64 years in Delta Kappa Gamma, Kathryn Lockett with 52 years, Margaret Bays with 46 years,  Faye Neergaard with 41 years, Mary Lynn Ball and Linda Fontaine with 40 years, Rose Marie Spriggs with 39 years, Wanda McLellan with 34 years, Pat Cox with 31 years, and Betty Turner with more than 30 years.  All these ladies said that they joined at birth.  Congratulations ladies!  We have a lot to learn from your example.

     I wish all of you a happy and blessed New Year.  May God's peace abide with you in all that you do.


Trish
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No, I haven’t forgotten that we don’t meet in January and February!


Our next meeting is Saturday, March 8th, at Litz Manor Baptist Church.  However, it’s a long way till then, and you might like to know some things now! 

 That also might mean that the March newsletter will be fairly thin, but we can get past that if you’ll send me information on what is going on with your life!  There are interesting events happening with every one of our members, but we don’t know about most of them because nobody passes the information along!  

Please remedy that situation and keep us informed.  Call or write me or Trish and let us know the important stuff—or even the not so important stuff, because other members are important to all of us!

Highlights of December meeting—

· Christmas dinner held at Food City.

· Sevier Middle School orchestra performed.

· Leigh Anne Hoover talked about her new book Reading With Ralph, in which she tells about teaching a non-reading adult to read through her work with the Literacy Council.   She said that Ralph would appreciate cards and short letters from well-wishers (be sure to PRINT!):

Ralph Buck

163 Cherokee Street

Kingsport, TN 37660

· Officers for the next biennium (2014-2016) were elected unanimously:

· President Jo Ann Smith

· Vice-president Martha Rhoton

· Second vice-president Belinda Casteel

· Recording secretary Pat Cox

· Corresponding secretary Trisha Harris 

If you didn’t make it, we missed you at the Area I meeting in Johnson City, and YOU missed a wonderful event!

About 10 members from Iota Chapter attended the Area I get-together at the Carnegie Hotel, with Beta Delta Chapter from Johnson City sponsoring the event.  The room in that amazing facility was full; we enjoyed a light brunch and a wonderful pianist, and listened to a former teacher talk about all the “myths” about Christmas that we need to forego—things like being the perfect cook, mother, or hostess!  

The best part of the Area I party is always seeing people you haven’t seen since Xi State or the last Christmas party.  And next year it’s OUR turn!  Be thinking up ideas for delightful table favors, a riveting speaker, and uplifting music.  

Legislative Watch

From US Forum of DKG International

CHANGE IN WEB SITE FOR GOVERNMENT INFORMATION

In the past if one wanted to find information about anything to do with the U.S. Congress one would go to http://thomas.loc.gov/home/thomas.php.  This is in the process of changing with a new web site being created.  The current address of the new site is http://beta.congress.gov/.  Both sites will continue to operate for a while.  The new site offers some educational resources such as nine videos which explain common legislative stages as well as videos of some historical documents.

POSTAGE RATE CHANGE

Starting on January 26, 2014 the cost of a stamp for a letter weighing less than 1 ounce will go from $0.46 to $0.49.  This is about a 6.5% increase in price.  Other postage rates will change at that time also. For a complete listing of postal rates go to www.usps.com.  You can buy “forever” stamps at the current rate, and they will be good for whatever the price of a first class letter-sized item is in the future.  For example, a 100 roll of forever stamps will cost $46 on January 25, 2014, but it will cost $49 on January 26, 2014.

Pat Cox in the Times-News


My apologies to Pat for taking so long to get the news of her Order of the Rose honor in the local paper.  In my own defense I will say that I sent it in much earlier, but it took a second sending to finally get it published.  I am assured by Becky Whitlock that it will appear on January 19th, so look for it!  Pat deserves the recognition!

Where is Iota money going?


At our December meeting we voted to donate $20.00 each to 10 different funds at State and International levels.  Do you know what they actually do?

International--

Any educator may apply for project grants from the Educational Foundation.  The Educational Foundation has awarded more than $3.3 million to members and non-members since 1964.   In 2013, $53,263 was granted to renew 13 projects ranging from funding a German language study for abused migrant women to assisting learners with reading in Gambia. $66,785 funded 22 new projects for programs in environmental appreciation, foster child educational support, and understanding the needs of deaf or hard of hearing students.  

The Golden Gift Fund was established in 1979 to commemorate the Society's 50th anniversary.  Money is used to finance the Leadership Management Seminar.

The International Emergency Fund is used for assistance to members who sustain major losses from floods, tornadoes, hurricanes, other natural catastrophic disasters.  Current gifts are $500.00.

Schools for Africa became the Society's first official international project in 2010.  Currently the project works with 11 countries in sub-Saharan Africa.  The SFA mission involves providing access to quality basic education for children, focusing on girls, orphans and other vulnerable youngsters. UNICEF works through this project with governments, local authorities, and communities. 

Reaching across borders, the International Speakers Fund facilitates exchange of Society speakers among member countries and helps to unite women educators of the world.

The World Fellowship Program began in 1946 as a project to aid women in war-torn countries. To date more than 858 women from over 117 countries have received fellowships to enable them to pursue advanced study in the United States and Canada.

Xi State--

 
The CIEC (Children’s International Education Center) was established in 1981 to increase global understanding and enrich the lives of children.  The centers have multicultural materials including books, music, artifacts, and language tapes.  The centers are housed in public libraries. 

Currently there are 4 active centers in Tennessee—Martin, Columbia, Nashville, and Upper East Tennessee in Blountville, which was begun in 2006.  

As the Xi State Literacy Project, in 2006 Xi State first partnered with the Governor’s Books from Birth Foundation (GBBF) in conjunction with the Dolly Parton Imagination Library to help provide a free hardback book every month to all Tennessee children from birth to age five.  As individual Xi State chapters, our mission is to insure that the children in our respective areas are enrolled in the program so that they receive the free books, to help raise funds to purchase the books for the children in our area, and to encourage teenagers in our area to become members of the League of Extraordinary Teens. 

The Vision Foundation provides financial assistance to DKG members to conduct educational research and to develop special projects related to the improvement of education in Tennessee.  The Vision Foundation also administers the Liz Whorley Bradley Professional Growth Award which provides financial assistance for one or more of the following: 

· a national or international seminar, workshop, or professional meeting

· a new classroom practice you plan to initiate

· a new supervisory practice that you plan to initiate

· a new administrative practice that you plan to initiate

· a new workbook, textbook, or other professional writing that you plan to undertake

Xi State Scholarship awards these scholarships: 
The Lois Jones Special Scholarship (Stipend of $3000) for pursuing a doctoral program.

Isabel Wheeler (Stipend of $3000) for pursuing a doctoral program.

Maycie K. Southall (Stipend of $3000) for study beyond the Master's Degree

Mary Hall (Stipend of $3000) for study beyond the Bachelor's Degree

Evengeline Hartsook (Stipend of $1250) for study beyond the Bachelor's Degree.

Lottye McCall (Stipend of $1250) for study beyond the Bachelor's Degree.

Louise Oakley (Stipend of $1250) for study beyond the Bachelor's Degree.

Eleanor Osteen (Stipend of $1250) for study beyond the Bachelor's Degree.

· Applicants must have been a member of Delta Kappa Gamma for at least three years.

“Our progress as a nation can be no swifter than our progress in education. The human mind is our fundamental resource.” 
                   John F. Kennedy

